PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

TUESDAY 9TH JUNE 2015
Present:
Mrs IB


Mrs JA


Mr AA


Mrs PK


Mr ID


Mr FJ


Mrs PH


Mr JH



Mrs JH



Mrs GR



Dr TP Marwick (Speaker)




Lorna Prescott (Chair/Minutes)

Apologies:
Mrs ML


Mrs PD



Mrs JP

1. Agree Minutes of Last Meeting

Lorna, acting Chair, asked all present to agree the minutes of the last meeting.  All present agreed they were a true account of the meeting.

Action Points From Last Meeting

Action Point:
All PPG members present to complete and return the feedback form.

Action Point:
Lorna to put up Dementia Café and Carers Support Groups Posters in the 




waiting area.  (Completed)

Action Point:
PPG Chair to meet with Lorna to do final sign-off of PPG reporting template. 




(Completed)

2. Dr Marwick – Update
Lorna introduced Dr Marwick to the group to provide an update on Wigan Borough CCG.  Dr Marwick thanked everyone for inviting him to attend.  

Healthier Together

Dr Marwick said that we should hear tomorrow if Healthier Together have decided to go for 4 or 5 sites.  Those hospitals assured of a position are Salford, Central Manchester and Oldham.  In a further month they will then disclose which sites will take the remaining place(s); vying for position are Wythenshawe, Stepping Hill, Bolton and Wigan.   Dr Marwick then went through the scenarios with the group of what this would mean to patients in the Wigan Borough should Wigan be successful or not.
A discussion ensued over Wrighington, which has recently had 4 new theatres.

Mr FJ said that transport is still a major issue for patients, when local apts are at Leigh it’s increasingly difficult for patients to get there and public transport isn’t sufficient.  He said with apts can be very early ie 8am eye clinic apts and its very difficult for patients to get there in a reasonable time with such heavy traffic.  

7-Day GP Access

Dr Marwick said that there’d been much in the press recently regarding patients being able to see their GP 7 day a week.  However, Dr Marwick wanted to clarify this as it does not mean that patients will be able to see their ‘own’ GP practice in their own GP practice 7 days a week.  Dr Marwick explained that Wigan successfully bid for a share of the Prime Ministers Challenge Fund to bring the service to the patients of Wigan.

Essentially what this will mean is that 9 ‘hubs’ will be set up to see patients outside normal practice opening hours ie from 6.30-8.00pm Mondays to Fridays and Saturdays and Sundays 10am-4pm.  These ‘hubs’ may be current GP practices, however, they will not necessarily be run during this time by their own staff.  The ‘hubs’ may work on a rotation basis but this has no not been finalized nor have the locations of these ‘hubs’ been agreed.

Dr Marwick said that as not all practices use the same clinical computer systems it has taken some 18 months for the IT staff to get all the clinicals to be able to ‘speak’ to one another.  
Dr Marwick then invited questions from the PPG members.

Mrs GR asked Dr Marwick if he had any difficulties with patients when English isn’t their first language.  Dr Marwick said that we don’t have a huge number of foreign patients.  At times when communication is a problem practices can contact a service called ‘Language Line’ and a 3-way conversation takes place between the clinical, patient and translator.

Mr JH raised an issue about a recent dental appointment he attended and his surprise at the very lengthy questionnaire he was asked to complete.  This was several pages long and the questions he found very invasive.  He got the impression these were not for his dental care but possibly for some 3rd party information.    Dr Marwick said that dental practices will ask for some medical information including medications/conditions in order to ensure appropriate care is given. 
Dr Marwick said he’d like to ask the PPG to send a representative from our group to the Patient Forum Group meetings and if anyone is interested please let Lorna know.  There are also CCG meetings that PPG members can attend providing their views on certain changes and how changes are brought about; their attendance gives the CCG important patient perspective.  Again, please let Lorna know if you wish to attend.
Dr Marwick then asked the members to consider the following:

· Could the PPG be inclusive of more groups and, if so, how can we go about enlisting them ie. young people etc?
· Do the PPG members feel happy with what they get out of the practice and the PPG?
· Would the PPG members want more involvement ‘in practice’ ie. Would they like a desk set up in the waiting room which they could man etc?
Dr Marwick said that he didn’t want a response immediately, rather it was something for the group to consider and discuss in the future.

Action Point:
Lorna to log patient feedback re: transport & dental questionnaire on Ulysses.  



(Completed)  
3. Patient Feedback
Lorna said that with the last PPG minutes she sent out the latest Friends & Family Test questionnaire results for the members to review.  However, she’d now compiled a 6-month compilation of results for ease of reading and provided a handout to all present.  
The group reviewed these results and felt there were some very positive responses.  
One comment about the tannoy being hard for patients to hear has now been resolved with the installation of the patient TV screen whereby the patient is called through to the GP via voice activation, their name appears on the screen as well as educational information being shown.  

Mr FJ said he had seen it and and it was excellent.  All present agreed this was a vast improvement on the old system helping the hard of hearing/partially sighted and providing information.  

4. Feedback: Meetings attended by PPG Members
Lorna asked if anyone had attended any other meetings they wanted to feedback on.  There was no feedback on this item.
5. Any Other Business
Resignation of PPG Member

Lorna said that unfortunately Mrs MW has had to resign from the PPG due to other commitments.

Healthwatch – Enter and View at RAEI
Lorna said that as previously discussed by Mrs JP Healthwatch Wigan went into Royal Albert Edward Infirmary and undertook an ‘enter and view’ assessment.  Mrs JP asked that an electronic copy of the report be forwarded to Lorna which she’s now received and Lorna said she’d forward a copy to the members for their perusal.
Action Point:
Lorna to provide copies of Enter and View assessment report by Healthwatch.  (Completed)

Staff Changes

Lorna said that unfortunately Dr Francis wasn’t coming back after her maternity leave.  In the interim we’ve taken on a full-time locum in a salaried GP position.  Dr Francis did 5 sessions per week and Dr Sinha is doing 9 sessions per week so the number of available appointments has increased considerably.  
LGBT Foundation
Mr ID said that he’s provide updated LGBT posters when he has them as the organization has changed names and contact details.
Date/Time of our Next Practice PPG Meeting

It was agreed our next meeting will take place as follows: 

Date:

Tuesday 22nd September 2015
Time:

7.15pm start with 9.00pm finish
Venue:
Whitley Methodist Church (93 Spencer Road, Wigan, WN1 2QR) 

Can members please let Lorna know either via phone on 01942 614306 or email LPrescott@gp-P92010.nhs.uk if you are not able to attend.
